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Measure Description: 
Establishes requirements for 9-1-1 calls placed from multiline telephone system. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Statewide, Department of Administrative Services, Cities, Counties 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact:  See Analysis 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
The measure establishes requirements for 9-1-1 calls placed from multiline telephone systems, including 
an automatic location and number identification and a call-back number. Operators of multiline 
telephone systems are required to update automatic location identification database when a new system 
is installed. The system requirements apply to multiline telephone systems installed 12 months or more 
after passage of the measure. 
 
The State Data Center in the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) Enterprise Technology 
Services operates the multiline telephone systems for executive branch agencies. DAS states that 
existing off-net systems should already report these details because the phone connections are tied to 
the phone location and for existing on-net systems, most of this information is already available, 
although older phone systems may not have this capability. 
  
DAS assumes that the provisions of the measure do not apply to small key telephone systems, locations 
of less than 10,000 square feet, or wireless telephone systems but is intended for large wired sites, such 
as a campus setting, or non-key telephone systems. Furthermore, DAS assumes that the bill does not 
require immediate upgrade and that any telephone systems that may not meet the measure’s 
requirements can be upgraded under the current planned replacement cycle. If DAS was required to 
upgrade phone systems immediately, the estimated fiscal impact would be $650,000. 
 
The fiscal impact to cities and counties is indeterminate. The Legislative Fiscal Office (LFO) has not 
received fiscal impact statements from cities or counties at this time. If fiscal impact information is 
provided, LFO will issue a revised fiscal impact statement. 


